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Council Mayor Enander and Distinguished Council Members,
Council 6/14/2022 Meeting Agenda Item 2, Milverton Stormwater Drain Improvements

I recommend you provide Engineering Staff guidance to review design with Milverton
residents and get their opinion on most important elements of design / phasing of project
for cost reduction. Review should be done before approved funding is moved to other
projects.

When Santa Clara County subdivided Milverton in 1947, two drywells were installed at both
natural low spots to capture street stormwater runoff. These drywells worked just fine because
Santa Clara County cleaned out drywells every 10 years until Milverton was annexed to Los
Altos in 1972. Los Altos last cleaned both drywells in 1980 and since then they soon became
“loaded with silt” and lost their ability to absorb street stormwater within 2 hours. Currently
they absorb street stormwater in 3 or 4 days. Resident requests to Los Altos Maintenance Staff
for cleaning drywells have been returned “we do not clean drywells”. In late 1980’s Los Altos
had a street flooding stormwater pump truck but it soon became too costly to operate.

Thank you for your consideration!

Jim Wing Milverton Road Los Altos, CA









